Road 2 Resiliency June Coalition Meeting

Monday, June 1st

Zoom!

Members Present: Allison O'Rourke, Jackie Smith, Deb Sturgill, Darian Johnson, Jesse Eastham, Jessica Verboomen, Jon Schray, Julie Haugan, Kat Staats, Liliana Ayala-Silva, Molly McManus, Nichole Page, Jamie Haslam - Graves, Zoe Sowa, and Bethany Barnard

AGENDA ITEM	DISCUSSION	DECISIONS, ACTIONS, ASSIGNMENTS
Review / Approve Meeting Minutes	Minutes reviewed. Kat motioned, Jesse seconded.	Passed

Deputy Jesse Eastham to assist the South Bend Police Department during a traffic stop investigation. K9 Kreed alerted to the presence of narcotics within the vehicle. A search warrant was obtained. Methamphetamine and nearly a pound of heroin were located. PCSO K9 Kreed has been an excellent addition to the Sheriff's Office as well as other law enforcement agencies in the county. K9 Kreed has already made several narcotics finds during his short time working.- PCSO FB Page.



For more information regarding the Emergency Meal Program, contact Bethany Barnard at 360-580-5651

For more information regarding Big Brothers, Big Sisters, contact Robyn Handley at robyn@swwabigs.org

To get involved in the Opioid Prevention Campaign, contact Denise Rowlett at pacificcountytac@gmail.com or Allison O'Rourke at agrayes@co.pacific.wa.us

To sign up for the Naloxone and/or QPR trainings, contact Jackie Smith at jsmith@co.pacific.wa.us

- Sources of Strength Campaign Currently in week 9 of the SOS campaign. This week is "try something new." Will be asking people to share what they have been learning.
- R2R Adopt a Senior this is our last week out of the 6-weeks of gifts for our senior!
- Opioid Prevention Campaign R2R is partnering with TAC and WellSpring Community Network to conduct an Opioid Prevention Campaign due to the cancelled RX Take Back Event. Currently they are seeking community input regarding safe storage tools.
- Emergency Meal Program Our Family Resources Navigators and several volunteers are
 helping out on Tuesdays and some Fridays on the Elks EMP. Last Tuesday there were 353
 meals, which is more than double in size from the very first week. On Friday (open to
 community) there were 496 meals, which makes 4,475 meals since the EMP started. They are
 doing a meal again tomorrow night, and there is still funding to do a few more weeks' worth
 of meals.
- June 15th 10am and 1pm Bethany and Jackie are hosting a virtual Naloxone training. June 16th at 1pm, QPR Suicide Prevention Training.
- ESD 113 is hiring a prevention intervention specialist.

Our coalition meets the first Monday of each month, 3:30-4:45 via ZOOM *Join Zoom Meeting*

https://zoom.us/j/92936432062

Dial by your location - 1 253-215-8782 / Meeting ID: 929-3643-2062

Share-out – Family Resource Navigators	What the FRN's have been doing during the COVID-19 Pandemic. View PowerPoint Presentation HERE.	For more information, contact: • Kathryn Staats — kstaats@esd113.org • Nichole Page — npage@esd113.org • Liliana Ayala-Silva — layalasilva@esd113.org
Resiliency Rockstar – Deb Sturgill and the First Lutheran Backpack Program	The Weekend Backpack program is ran by the First Lutheran Church and an awe-inspiring group of volunteers, like Deb Sturgil who is with us today. Throughout the school year, the program provides food for students and their families to last them the weekend. During the pandemic, families have added stress for food due to the extended break from school. The Backpack program has rallied to provide more food and supplies for families to help alleviate that stressor. The program has coordinated with a grocery store in Chehalis to provide fresh produce boxes to each family and has provided tangible goods, such as toilet paper, in addition to the bag of food they already provide. This program has gone above and beyond for South Bend and its' students, especially during this trying time. From Deb — "The food backpack program started in 2015 with just the members of the church. We couldn't do it without Kat's help! We could not do it without the food bank who donated a fridge and freezer, the grants we have received and the various donations. In fact, we have received more money than food! We are grateful for everyone's help and thankful we can provide this service. If someone has a need, especially during summer time, give that information to Kat if it's school related. If its senior citizen related, please contact Deb directly. We are currently serving 38 students per week." THANK YOU DEB AND KAT!!	Know someone who is a true Resiliency ROCKSTAR in our community? Nominate them today! To nominate a rockstar in our community, click HERE! For more information regarding the First Lutheran Backpack Program, contact Kathryn Staats at kstaats@esd113.org

Monthly Reports – Big Brothers, Big Sisters	 Teen Advocacy Coalition (TAC) provided funds to get graduation cords to all Seniors in South Bend and Raymond. Big Brothers, Big Sisters has been handing out gifts and girl scouts cookies donated to some of the littles. Additionally, they are getting a youth intern from WEX this July. BBBS is currently looking for an AmeriCorp member for South County. Must have Bachelors Degree. They are also connecting with North River School to get some matches going once school opens back up. Molly is coming back for a second term! We are excited to have her! 	For more information, contact Molly McManus at Molly@swwabigs.org
Monthly Reports – TAC	 June coalition meeting is Monday the 8th at 3:30pm via Zoom Currently looking for Show and Tell presenters for the last 6 months of the year (July – December). Substance Use Prevention Committee – seeking a Vice Chair! Next meeting is next Thursday at 12:30pm. SAVE THE DATE! Saturday, September 5th, Color Run! It's possible National Night Out may happen! More information coming soon. 	For more information, contact Denise Rowlett at pacificcountytac@outlook.com
Month Reports – Pacific County Health and Human Services	 PCHD has been one of the main responders to the COVID-19 pandemic. They have been a unified command structure with Emergency Management, Shoalwater tribe and the Health Department. They have been scaling down the EOC as the pandemic progresses. Currently only operating on Wednesday's all together, and virtually the rest of the week. Applied and were approved Phase 2. Will start preparing Phase 3 variance application soon, with the earliest date being June 13th depending on any incoming positive tests. Mobile testing four times a week – twice a week on each end of the county. People have to have symptom to be tested. Cannot do pre-surgery and pre-flight testing due to the limited number of test kits received through LapCorps. The Health Dept will be hiring for a full-time fiscal person to back up Kathy Langbraaten due to increased number of programs. 	For questions, please reach out to Jamie Haslam-Graves at jhaslam@co.pacific.wa.us

Our coalition meets the first Monday of each month, 3:30-4:45 via ZOOM

Join Zoom Meeting

https://zoom.us/j/92936432062

Dial by your location - 1 253-215-8782 / Meeting ID: 929-3643-2062

	Have not received confirmation that antibody testing is accurate, so this is not available through the County. Some have gotten it from their doctor.	
Next Meeting	July 6 th , 2020 at 3:30pm	For questions, please contact Allison O'Rourke at
	Join Zoom Meeting (Updated 5.26.20)	agraves@co.pacific.wa.us.
	• https://zoom.us/j/92936432062	
	Or call into the meeting	Please contact Darian
	• (253) 215 - 8782 / Meeting ID: 929 3643 2062	Johnson AFTER July 6th-
		djohnson@co.pacific.wa.us